CATC Advisory Committee Meeting
December 2, 2014

Present:  Katie Vose, James Anastasio, Virgel Hammonds, Gary Rosenthal, Donna Wolfram, Stephanie 
                Turgeon, James Holland, Patricia Hopkins, Erin Sirois, Russ Evans, Peter Couture

[bookmark: _GoBack]1.  Introductions

2.  Program Presentations
Early Childhood Education program Instructor Erin Sirois presented information about the Early Childhood Education Program.  Students must be 16 to be in the program due to regulations in field placements in childcare facilities.  After the initial 6 weeks of instruction, students run a preschool program here at CATC on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays for 3, 4 and 5 year olds.  The program has a 3 credit dual enrollment with Thomas College, ED 110 Professions in Early Childhood.  Second year students are in the morning program and are eligible to become a Certified Early Childhood Assistant (CECA).  First year students can receive certification in CPR/AED, 5 hour OSHA and NOCTI Early Childhood Education—Basic Care.
  
3.  ACCU-Placer scores were discussed.  346 of CATC’s 363 students were tested.  140 CATC students 
achieved the Maine Community College system’s 68 cut score in reading.  31 CATC students achieved the Maine Community College system’s cut scores of 75 in math.  22 CATC students received the Maine Community College cut scores in both reading and math.  Literacy strategies and IXL for math have been introduced to CATC faculty as a way to increase scores.  Students will be retested in May.

4.  The Cooperative Agreement was discussed.  What happens if a district doesn’t sign?  If we accepted 
tuition, we are told by MDOE, this would reduce subsidy.  Paragraph 15 of the agreement seems problematic.  The Director will follow-up with the State Director’s group.  The Augusta Superintendent will follow up with former Business Director who helped write the agreement.  The agreement will be discussed at the next meeting.

5.  Law Enforcement Academy instructor Peter Couture presented information about the Law 
Enforcement Academy program.  Professionalism, discipline and respect are themes throughout the year.  Part of the program includes getting students ready for the Physical Agility assessment.  Defensive tactics is another part of the program.  The program is modeled after the Maine Criminal Justice Academy.  Guest speakers from the field are utilized extensively for class instruction.  

6.  The CATC Live Work policy was reviewed.  Patricia Hopkins motioned to approve the CATC Live
Work policy.  Russ Evans seconded the motion.  All voted in favor.  Motion passed.  

7.  Common Calendar.  Pat volunteered to work on pulling together a common calendar again this year. 
Please e-mail her an electronic version of your proposed calendar before Christmas break.
  
8.  It was requested that the Director provide information about student presentations that may be shared
with sending school boards.  The Director is presenting at Winthrop’s School Board meeting  Wednesday evening and is willing to visit other school boards.  


